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“We Serve” District 14-P 

Calendar of 

Events 

 

January 1st:  

Happy New Year! 

 

 

January 29th: Exeter 

Township Spaghetti 

Dinner 

First Place Winner for District 14P  is Peyton 

Nolan! She is a student of Wilson West 

Middle School. She is 11 years old. 

Second Place Winner is Sadie Smythe (age 12) 

Student of Boyertown Middle School West. 

Third Place Winner is Faith Hartman      

( age 13) Student of Exeter Jr High School 

Fourth Place Winner is Maximilian McGrath 

(age 11) Avon Grove High School 

Fifth Place Winner is 

Madelyn Ciemiexicz 

(age 12) Conrad 

Weiser Middle School 



Proposed     

District Governor’s 

Schedule 

January 20th: 

Club Visit to 

Mohnton Cumru 

 

February 4-6th: 

3rd State Meeting 

(Wyndham 

Gardens, York PA) 

 

February 19th: 3rd 

District Cabinet 

Meeting (Honey 

Brook Lions 

Center) 

 

 

 

 

with us! 

District 14-P - Lions e-District Houses  

Multiple District 14P Lions Clubs | Facebook  glh40@comcast.net 

Greetings Fellow Lion,  

We turn the page on a new year, but our service to 
others remains the same. January 2022 will find us 
helping our friends in Kentucky. You may recall the 

morning of December 11, we awoke to the news of a 
massive tornado ripping through a 200 mile area. 
Our PA State Disaster Coordinator Lion Jim Groff is 
working with DG Gary Logan of district 43-K on how 
our PA Lions can help. (Please see letter in this issue) 

Plans are underway to collect and transport these items just as we did 

in September 2020 for Louisiana. I will share news as I receive it.  

January will also find us starting to make plans for the 2022-2023 Lions 
year. Club nominating committees will be choosing persons to lead their 
clubs. Election meetings are normally held in April. Club Secretaries and 

Club Administrators: Please enter these names in MYLCI ASAP. This will 
be a huge help in completing our new District Directory in a timely 

manner. I will be repeating this message again and again. At the 
District level... Our FVDG Chrissy Smaltz and “appointed” SVDG Ben 
Robitzer will attend the VDG retreat weekend in Harrisburg January 7-

9. I’m working on holding a special election meeting during our next 
District Cabinet meeting in Honey Brook on February 19. Our search 

continues for future DG’s to serve 14P. Wouldn’t it be great to have a full 

nomination ticket at our annual District Convention in April?  

Your in Lionism, 

WE SERVE FROM THE HEART 

DG Gary 

610-468-4788 

https://www.e-district.org/sites/14p/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/299535637213861/


Hello Fellow Lions,  

I hope everyone had a safe holiday, and I hope you were able to spend it with 

family. I am looking forward to a great year. I want to thank all my fellow lions 

that I have been fortunate to visit. Everyone made me feel like family. I am 

looking forward to visiting more Lions this coming year. 

Our district will be having our District Convention in April, and I really hope 

more clubs will be able to attend. DG Gary and I are looking at a venue that I hope will work for 

everyone. If there is anything I can do for any club, please let me know and I will do my best to 

help. Again, I am looking forward to a great year.  

1st VDG Chrissy Smaltz 

Join your fellow Lions and Leos around the world as they continue looking for new ways 

to safely serve their communities. Here are just a few ideas to get you started: 

• Do you have a mobile phone, laptop or tablet to spare? Consider donating these 

items for student virtual learning or to nursing home residents so they can safely 

stay connected to family and friends. 

• Who doesn’t love getting a letter in the mail? Ask local nursing homes or 

rehabilitation facilities if you can write to residents who may be isolated from 

friends and family during the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic. 

• Love to read? Consider recording audiobooks for the visually impaired or read to 

children virtually to build their love of reading and storytelling. 

• Eager to reunite with your club members? Consider a park or forest preserve clean-

up where social distancing is easy to maintain. 

• Love to sew? Contact schools, nursing homes and social service agencies to see if 

they are in need of reusable masks. 

• Enjoy working outdoors? Help neighbors in need with tasks such as yardwork, 

gardening, painting, etc. These activities provide a valuable service and allow social 

distancing. 

• Have time to run errands? Help an isolated neighbor in need by offering to pick up 

medication or groceries. 

If you’d like more information and resources to help you stay active during this 
challenging time, check out our Serving Safely page.                                                     

(Serving Safely | Lions Clubs International ) 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/serving-safely?utm_source=blog&utm_medium=link&utm_campaign=10-ways-to-serve-safely
















Fellow Lions, 

LCIF is mobilizing relief funds to Lions after a rare, late-season series of tornadoes battered 

portions of the Southern and Midwestern United States. When a humanitarian crisis of this 

magnitude strikes, we, as Lions, are ready to help.  

Your generous District, Club, or individual donations to LCIF Disaster Relief helps Lions con-

tinue to Serve from the Heart. 

Please consider donating to our Disaster Relief Fund: https://bit.ly/3DMoJPa  or https://

www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate 

Thank you, 

Service from the Heart, 

PDG Kerry McKnight 

MD-14 LCIF Co-coordinator 



Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

 

     We are entering the last six months of our LCIF capital campaign, trying to raise $300,000,000 in order that 

our current Lions and also future generations of Lions can continue to help meet the needs of our world through 

grants in our expanded global causes of vision, diabetes awareness, environment, hunger relief, and childhood 

cancer. 

     IPIP Jung-Yul Choi, now chairperson for LCIF, sent a YouTube video asking for our support in whatever amount 

during these final months of the campaign. He reminded us that 100% of our donations go to the programs and 

grants.  He also posted a video showing the destruction from the tornados in Kentucky and asking for support for 

disaster relief through LCIF.  You can find that video by going to YouTube and searching for *NPR Kentucky”. 

     Our current President, Douglas Alexander, and Constitutional Area 1 (United states and Caribbean Islands) 

campaign co-chairman, PIP Joe Preston also sent year end requests for our support in the coming six months. 

     From these communications it appears that we have raised $239,874,208 so far.  We have a way to go in the 

last six months.  PIP Joe Preston reported that CA1 has donated 37.6 million dollars throughout the campaign.  

The campaign 100 dashboard shows that our District 14p has donated $113,250.56 throughout the campaign.  

This is about 55% of our total goal which was over $200,000.  We most likely will not make our goal, but I would 

like to see us get as close as possible. 

     Suggestions from our campaign leaders include the following: 

Have a Facebook fundraiser, in-person, or other virtual fundraisers for LCIF. 

Consider becoming a model club which supports LCIF with a total donation averaging $500 per member.  Clubs 

that commit to becoming a model club by June of 2022 have an additional three years until June of 2025 to pay it 

off. 

Consider giving a personal donation to LCIF.  So far this year our Lions Club members of District 14p have 

individually donated $2080 to LCIF. 

     One thing that you may not know is that non-Lions can receive a Melvin Jones Fellowship.  If you have a 

supporter of your club that you want to recognize, you can donate the $1000 to LCIF and present a Melvin Jones 

Fellowship recognition. This is for individuals, not corporations or businesses. 

 

     Thank you for your support these past three years and let’s finish strong. 

 PDG David M. Hunsberger 



 
Welcome New Members! 

 

 

 

Herbert Moyer, Sponsored by Rosemary Freedman to Fleetwood 

Ralph Miller III, Sponsored by David Miller to Kennett Square 

Dan Norkavage, Sponsored by Richard Taylor to Kennett Square 

Andy Pannafino, Sponsored by John Crossan to Mohnton Cumru 

Change of date! Charter & entrance fees for new members 

are waived until June 30th, 2022! 

 

 

 

Amity Township 

January 31st, 1949 
 

Bally 

January 11th, 1971 

 

 

 

Muhlenberg 

January 4th, 1932 
 

Rehrersburg 

January 17th, 1951 
 

Shartlesville 

January 25th, 1952 

 

 

 

Shillington 

January 20th, 1944 
 

Topton 

January 19th, 1939 
 

Wernersville 

January 31st, 1945 
 

West Chester 

January 21st, 1925 



 

Noah Cimini has been named the Avon Grove Lions Club 

Student of the Month for December.  He is the son of 

Diann and Jason Cimini of Landenberg.  Noah’s list of 

school activities includes ENACT President, NHS Vice 

President, Cross Country Captain, French Club, Indoor & 

Outdoor Track, Robotics and Freshman Class Co-Vice 

President.  Noah participates in the local National 

Interscholastic Cycling Association (NICA) and the Mid-

Atlantic Super Series Trestle Bridge racing.  Academically 

Noah has achieved Distinguished Honors throughout High 

School.  Noah plans to attend a 4 year University for 

Mechanical Engineering.  Noah states “all the teachers I 

have had contributed to who I am today”, but he gives 

special thanks to Mr. Langhorne, Mrs. Coffman, Mr. 

Kowalski and Mr. Ricketts 

L to R Avon Grove High School Assistant Principal Gary 

Benasutti,  Diann and Jason Cimini, Noah Cimini and Avon 

Grove Lions First Vice President Fran Thomson.>   

<Hunter Runk, is a 17 year old senior at Avon Grove Charter School 

and is the December winner for Avon Lions Club Student of the 

Month.  He has been attending Avon Grove Charter School since 

kindergarten. Hunter is a part of the AGCS Soccer team, National 

Honor Society, Student Council, DECA, Yearbook, and he is the 

president of the school's Business Club. Outside of school, Hunter 

serves by helping others in his community. He has completed 

volunteer service through “The Philadelphia Project” based on 

giving back to the greater Philadelphia community. Hunter has 

also volunteered at a local retirement center serving the elderly 

community in a variety of ways. In the near future, Hunter plans 

on attending a 4-year university with a major in either real estate 

or international business, following with a master’s degree in 

business administration.  

L to R Avon Grove Charter School Principal Matthew Messick, 

Marjjorie Runk Hunter's Grandmother,  Kevin Runk and Avon 

Grove Lions Vice President Fran Thomson.  



Shillington Lions held their annual Holiday dinner this month. We celebrated with games and giving! 

Members collected and brought with them hats, gloves, scarves, and socks for Opportunity House, an 

organization helping the homeless population in Reading, Pa.  

The Exeter Township Lions Club was involved with three activities during the month of December.  The first on Dec. 4th  was the 

Exeter Township Festival of Lights for which we were a sponsor.  The Lions handed out cookies to the attendees and also we donated 

two gift baskets which were raffled off.  We received a donation of the cookies and gift baskets from Pepperidge Farm.   

   Second was the Schwarzwald Lutheran Church toy drive on Dec. 10th..  Schwarzwald Lutheran spearheaded the collection of toys 

and money to buy toys from surrounding churches, businesses and organizations. The Lions had several members assist in the 

distribution of toys the day of  the toy give.  The people receiving the toys were clients of the Exeter Township Food Pantry. One of our 

members was chairman of the committee.   

    Finally, On Dec. 17th in conjunction with the Exeter Township Food Pantry., the Lions gave away a chicken and a bag of apples to 

the clients of the Food Pantry.  In addition, several members regularly assist the food pantry with the set up, tear down and 

distribution of food.  



The Avon Grove Lions collected toys to be delivered to Oxford Neighborhood Services.                          

 The Toys will be placed in their toy room.  Parents can come and pick out toys for their children.   

The Exeter Township Leo Club was involved in a Polar Plunge during the first week end in December.  They 

had 20 Leo jump into the water and raised over $1,000 for the YMCA and Juvenile Diabetes. (JDRF).   



West Goshen Lions Celebrates 50 Years again on Official Charter Date 12/16/21 at lunch. 

Lions Rev. Doris Haley, Christina Knauer, Tom  Walsh, President Anthony Simkovich, Regina Smith, 

Robert Stratton, Margaret Huebner, Hugh Purnell & Zone Chair Toby Price Gelman. 

Why Not celebrate again. 

Lions Global Service Journey - YouTube  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jazvca79N0M&t=2s














In Memoriam 

Jean Thomas, served 6 years for Eagle Glenmoore 

Barbara Shade, served 3 years for Fleetwood 

Strengthen the Pride 


